
 

 

 

  

 

 

ICP Key Messages     

Meeting  ICP Quality & Safety Committee  
Meeting Date  3rd November 2020  
Key Decisions and Actions  A statement of intent was submitted from the committee’s working group 

to the ICP Board at its last meeting. The Board have provided feedback and 
some suggested some additions to this, from which the working group 
plan to meet to implement. A meeting is being arranged for January 2021 
to undertake this. 
 
Also since the last ICP Board meeting, the Director of Quality and 
Performance/Deputy Accountable Officer for the Central Lancashire CCGs, 
has a meeting scheduled with the East Lancashire CCGs counter-part and 
Midlands and Lancashire CSU to discuss the reporting of quality metrics 
across the ICP. It is envisaged in the future that such metrics could be 
reported via the committee in common. 
 
Furthermore since the last ICP Board, the Board paper from NHS England 
and Improvement has been released which provides some further clarity 
and timescales with regards to commissioning reform. The impacts of this 
reform will need to be considered in light of the formation of the 
committee in common. Once the consultation phase has ended, this can 
be considered further. 
 
Lastly, the system has been directed to focus efforts on the mass 
vaccination programme throughout December and into the new-year. The 
working group members have made this a key priority and therefore 
scaled organisational meetings to a minimum to undertake this. 
 

Matters for Escalation (and where 
to) 

 

Completed and Signed off by  Helen Curtis  
Chair, ICP Quality and Safety Committee  

 


